
October 15th, 1924

Professor ?♦ 2. Hobbs, 
14 Phillips Square, 
Montreal,

Dear Professor liobbs:-
Thank you very much for your 

letter of the 13th re the McTavish Street property.
Frankly, the suggestion made by 

Dr, Porter did not appeal to me very strongly, though 
I do not know what the Board of Governors will do. I 
have had no intimation yet from the owners of the 
Gault property that ’Rokeby* has been sold. From 
other sources I learn that all that has been done is 
the giving of an option.

Yours faithfully.


